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November 26, 2024 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL (cpds@rockvillemd.gov) 

Community Planning and Development Services 
City of Rockville 
111 Maryland A venue 
Rockville, MD 20850 
Attn: Mr. R. James Wasilak, Chief of Zoning 

Christopher M. Ruhlen 
Attorney 

301-841-3834
cmruhlen@lerchearly.com

RE: Request for Extension of Implementation Period for Redland Technology Center Phases II 
& III, Site Plan Application STP2016-00283 (the "Site Plan") 

Dear Mr. Wasilak, 

Our firm represents FP Redland Technology Center LP and FP 540 Gaither LLC (together, the 
"Applicant") in connection with its property at the Redland Technology Center, located at 520, 
530, and 540 Gaither Road in Rockville, Maryland (the "Property"). On behalf of the Applicant, 
we respectfully submit this request to extend the implementation period of the above-referenced 
Site Plan for an additional twelve ( 12) months, or until November 28, 2025 (the "Extension"). 

The City of Rockville Planning Commission ("Planning Commission") approved the Site Plan on 
October 19, 20 I 6, and later amended it on May 8, 2019 to incorporate certain design revisions 
required under its initial approval. 1 As amended, the Site Plan allows three additional phases of 
development to be added to an existing office park on the premises. The first phase of the approved 
multi-phase development ("Phase I") includes a cafe pavilion, landscaping, and various site 
improvements that were constructed on the Property several years ago. The second and third 
phases of development ("Phases II and 111") include two Class "A" office buildings of up to 
300,000 square feet in total, with structured and surface parking provided on the existing surface 
parking areas in accordance with an approved parking waiver. 

Pursuant to the Site Plan, the future office buildings and structured and surface parking spaces that 
are to be constructed in Phases II and III are intended to proceed as market conditions permit. 
However, the pandemic and its related effects on the commercial office market introduced certain 
logistical challenges with respect to securing tenants for the future phase buildings and 
implementing the Site Plan. While efforts to identify and secure potential tenants for the Property 
are ongoing at the present time, each of the future phase buildings remains to be constructed. 

1 More specifically, the Planning Commission amended the Site Plan to incorporate upper story setbacks at the 111h 

floors into the designs of the approved future phase buildings to be constructed on the Property. 
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